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Kia Ora te Whānau! 
A warm welcome to all of our new children and families who have joined us in 
Room 9.  It has been lovely to have teachers Lisa and Michelle back with us too.  
Lisa (far right) has returned to school part-time, after parental leave and Michelle 
(right) who has been working as a relieving teacher at Bayswater, has returned to 
us in a job-share capacity after having her three children. 
 

Last week we also welcomed some short-term international students who are 
joining us for a few weeks.   

 
 
 
Home Learning 
It was lovely to be greeted by Fetongi Tatuila and Ari Saffer (Rooms 7 and 
8), both of whom visited my office last week to share with me the learning 
they had been doing at home over the holidays!  Well done to you both and 
keep up the great work.  
 
 

Pōwhiri at Te Taua Moana Marae  
On Wednesday 12th September, the local community is welcome to attend a 
community pōwhiri at Te Taua Moana Marae (the Navy Marae).   
 

The pōwhiri will begin at 5:30pm.  The aim is “to foster community spirit in the wider Devonport community by providing a 
uniquely Māori experience at Te Taua Moana Marae; to introduce those members of the community to Navy tikanga and 
kawa (the way we do things); to welcome those who have never had a pōwhiri onto a marae before and to involve the 
Devonport community in Te Wiki o te Reo Maori”.   
 

Parent Group Quiz night – update! 
I am delighted to let you know that the very successful PG quiz night last term was even more successful than we imagined!  
The final total raised was just over $11,000.  What a fabulous result! 
 

The next PG meeting will take place in the staff room on Monday of next week, starting at 7:30pm.  We are a friendly bunch and 
would be delighted to see you there!  So, why not come along and see how you can get involved?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Domestic and international 
students cooking together. 
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 Dates to Remember School Roll 234 

Monday 6th August Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 6th August Subway orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Wednesday 1st August Library Craft – Jigsaw Puzzles 

Thursday 2nd August Library Craft - Knitting 

Friday 3rd August  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Tuesday 7th August Library Craft – Arts and Crafts 

Friday 10th August Last day for Scholastic Book Orders. 

Wednesday  15th August Proposed NZEI Industrial action – subject to change 

 13-17th August Maths Week 

Friday 17th August Family Movie Night. Lock the date in your diary.  Details to follow. 

 27-31 August Book Week 

Wednesday 29th August Book Week Breakfast 

Thursday 13th September Team, Group and New Entrant Photogrqphs 



Family Movie Night – Donations for Kids Raffle 
The movie night is coming up in Term 3 on Friday 17th August.  The kids raffle for the disco was quite popular and we are 
planning on having another one at the movie night.  If anyone has anything they would like to donate for the kids raffle please 
drop your items into the office. 
Many thanks 
Parent Group 
 

Waterwise Instructor Training Course – Starting Thursday 16th August 
Do you fancy spending more time at the beach and on the water this summer?  We are looking for new people to join our small, 
friendly team of volunteers teaching water safety, sailing and kayaking skills to our Year 6 kids.  

 

Waterwise sessions are on Wednesday afternoons in Terms 1 & 2.  No previous sailing or boating experience is required - the 
Instructor Training Course teaches you everything you need to know. and it’s free!  

 
This year’s New Instructor Training Course starts on Thursday 16th August.  Instructor numbers are getting low (unfortunately 
children grow up and families move on to Intermediate!!) and we really need some keen people to join the team to be able to 
continue with this wonderful programme and keep our kids sailing!  If you are interested or would like more information about the 
course and what it involves, please contact me asap.  Happy Sailing! 
 

Marcella  email:  marcella.steve@gmail.com Telephone:446 3283 or 021 420 637 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to new student Manea Williams-Street who joined us in Room 4 this week. 
 
 
 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Stella Bradley (9), Eva Wang (11), Henry Wrycroft (9), George Wrycroft (9), 

Jess Mohns (10) and Bella Choi (8) all celebrating birthdays this week. 
We hope you all have a woderful time celebrating your special day with family and 

friends! 
 

 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 
 

Room 1 George enhancing the Hauora of Room 1 and Whanau Kokoru by being a positive, respectful and kind 
member. We will miss you, but we wish you all the best.  

 Lincoln demonstrating resilience and personal excellence as you grew in confidence in Room 1 - I am so 
proud of how well you've settled in tu meke! 

 

Room 2 Iggy your valuable contributions during discussions in reading. Your insights and ideas help support your 
understanding and the understanding of others. 

 Harlem thinking about the choices you make to enhance the hauora of others. Your random acts of kindness 
have been noticed by other children.  

 

Room 3 Fatai demonstrating confidence as you played the argument game and debated a chosen topic in front of 
Ruma Toru - great resilience  

 Luka demonstrating consistent effort across all areas of learning - you are a great role model in Ruma 
Toru - Ka pai tama   

 

Room 4 Maata enhancing other people’s hauora though her  random acts of kindness. It is something you do so 
naturally.  

 Alice demonstrating all the Bayswater values. You are a role model for all new Bayswater School children. 
 

Room 5 Hugo sharing his knowledge and enthusiasm while reading our new Chapter Chat book, helping others 
have a clear image of the author’s message - ka rawe! 

 George being a focused writer who is striving to achieve personal excellence - e ki, e ki! 
 

Room 6 Tommy enhancing the hauora of others when you were a patient and supportive buddy as we learned about 
coordinates.  

 Saharah showing personal excellence when you persevered to use and understand coordinates in maths. 
 

Room 7 Fetongi sharing her home project with the class and using new skills in reading. 
 Tai-Mana showing personal excellence within writing and reading all week! 
 

Room 8 Gabe your enthusiastic attitude towards your learning. You take an idea, run with it and discover so much 
along the way. 

 Carmen thinking about your thinking. You are always making connections to your own experiences and prior 
knowledge to build your understanding. 

 

Room 9 Fletcher participating and contributing.  Thank you for sharing your ideas. What a great start. 
 Ella using your imagination during learning through play.  You inspired others to join in. 
 David participating and contributing.  Well done for sharing your news during show and tell. 
 Felix contributing to the hauora of the class.  We love your positive attitude. 
 Elias participating and contributing.  Well done for focussing during writing. 
 Patrick personal excellence.  Thank you for being a great role model for our new friends. 

 



Community Notices 
 



 
 


